AMERICANA CONDOMINIUM OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Tuesday, August 1, 2023
MINUTES

Board Members:  Roberto Balestreri, Joanna Hourani, Debbie Trujillo
Property Management Staff:  Nicky Morfin, Bonnie Freeman 
Guests:  Toby Creighton (Farmers Insurance), Juan Cabrera (Heritage Landscape)
I.
CALL TO ORDER


President Joanna Hourani called the regular session of the Americana HOA meeting to order at 6:11 PM.
II.
HOMEOWNER INPUT

A large number of homeowners were present at the HOA meeting to address their concerns about the recent assessment fee and the how community is looking.

Topics of Discussion


Insurance Policy:  The meeting began with Farmers Insurance agent, Toby Creighton, addressing the members about the HOA insurance policy.  Toby noted that the current insurance policy was renewed for 2023-24.  However, for the following year (2024-25), the policy may not be renewed due to the following issues that need to be addressed immediately:

· Asphalt – It has been many years since the asphalt within the complex was replaced, and currently there are significant cracks and potholes throughout the complex.  Over time, exposure to the weather, and the constant vehicles driven through the complex, will wear down the asphalt’s integrity.
· Electrical Panels – Zinsco electrical panels were installed when the buildings were built.  It is been discovered that certain Zinsco panels often can fail to operate properly and may pose a risk of fire and electrical shock.  Examination of each unit’s electrical panel needs to be done, and replaced as needed.

Landscaping:  Juan Cabrera was present to address questions regarding the landscaping.  Homeowners complained that Delfino (landscaper) is not doing a good job.  Portions of the complex do not look nice and that another landscape worker needs to assist Delfino.  Homeowners also noted that they have witnessed Delfino working on side jobs and sometimes is nowhere onsite.  Juan reassured the homeowners that he has addressed these concerns with Delfino, and will continue to remind him of his duties.

Other Issues:  Homeowners continued to address their concerns about the HOA budget and where their monthly dues are going to.  Also included was the recent voting ballot regarding an assessment fee of $75 added to the monthly dues.  This assessment fee is to repair the asphalt.  Homeowners would like a re-vote on this ballot request.  Other concerns also addressed where the main dumpsters are placed and building maintenance.
The regular session of the Board of Directors meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM.
The next HOA walkthrough is set for Thursday, August 17, 2023.

The next meeting is set for Tuesday, September 5, 2023 @ 6:00 PM.
